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September 9, 2018

Jacqueline Kurth, Manager

Email: mro@azica.gov

800 W Washington St, Phoenix AZ 85007
Phone: (602) 542-6731

FAX: (602) 542-4797

RE: SB1111
Dear Ms. Jacqueline Kurth:

I had the honor of presenting some of my thoughts about SB1111 to the ICA
Commissioners in person on August 23, 2018. Here are my thoughts and concerns in
writing.

After my meeting on July 30, 2018, with members of the commission, I walked away
understanding the issues were:

1) Custom compounding creams and their cost; and

2) Non-standard dosing of common medications, i.e., 7.5 mg cyclobenzaprine.

I propose the following solutions.

For custom compounded creams with multiple NDCs per prescription, I suggest the
following:
1) A separate fee schedule for custom compounded creams;
2) Allowing the least expensive ingredient in the custom-compounded cream to
be the only medication billed for; or
3) A maximum allowed charge per month for the custom-compounded cream.

For the non-standard dosing of prescription medications, I propose the following:
1) Using only the original manufactures dosages' AWP for payment; or
2) Averaging the original manufacturer's AWP between dosages for payment.

For example, cyclobenzaprine's initial manufacturer dosing was 5 and 10 mg tablets. If a
physician-dispensed a 7.5 mg tablet, the payment should reflect the original AWP pricing
for a 5 mg tablet. Alternatively, the AWP pricing should be an average of the 5 and 10
mg tablets.

At the July 30 meeting, it was reported by the commission there are physicians
prescribing 75mg strength tramadol. Tramadol immediate release pills only come in
50mg strength. Therefore, using my suggestion above, the 75mg tramadol tablet would
be using the pricing of the original manufacturers” AWP for a 50mg tablet.
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